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Minutes of the Wagner Society Committee Meeting

held on 27th February 2019

at 15 Gibson Square, London, N1 0RD

In attendance: 
Tom Brown (TB) Committee




Ray Godson (RG) Committee




Meli Hatzihyrsidis (MH) Committee




Henry Kennedy (HK) Events Manager



Neil King (NK) Treasurer, Membership and Ticket Secretary




Isabella Pitman (IP) Committee



Alan Ridgewell (AR) Editor, Wagner News




Anthony Spooner (AS) Secretary

	1. Apologies for Absence 

Richard Miles (RM) 
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Approved

3. Matter Arising
Taken within the items below

4. Chairman's report - delivered by NK in RM's absence
a) Annual Dinner & Goodall Award

Arrangements are proceeding well. We have c.86 confirmed attendees to date (up by 30 on last year, so far) and all committee members - with the exception of AS - will be in attendance. Longborough's Press Office (Orchid Media) has been in touch and has produced and issued a press statement giving the details of the award and internet links to both the LFO and Wagner Society websites. 

b) Meeting with Malcolm Rivers. Update deferred to next meeting

5. Secretary’s report
a) Bayreuth matters

We have now received our ticket allocations from both the RWVI and Friends organisations; 66 tickets from the RWVI and 14 from the Friends, broadly in line with last year's allocation. As we have been led to believe there may be another allocation to us, NK (or RM) will contact Jacques Bouffier to confirm or deny this and establish possible timing. We intend to commence the ballot process with the membership as soon as practicable, and do not want to have to reissue ticket and ballot information in the event a second allocation is forthcoming.

A discussion was held regarding the four festival tickets allocated by the RWVI specifically to the committee for use whilst chaperoning the Society's bursary candidates. Should these four tickets be added to the general ticket allocation and placed in the ballot for the membership? On balance it was felt that, while increasing the number of members' tickets was always a good idea, we have a duty to the bursary candidates also and should be present to ensure they get the most from their Bayreuth experience. The committee member assigned to accompany the bursary candidates would to pay for the tickets thus allocated.

The need for up to date Bayreuth Festival articles to appear in Wagner News was discussed. It was agreed that a ticket allocation (unaccompanied) would be made to the Editor each year without payment. In the event the Editor was unable to attend, another committee member would be assigned this allocation, on the understanding that an articles for Wagner News would be forthcoming.

At the present time, our regulations for ticket application stipulate that a member must assign priorities to the performances he/she wishes to attend. Thus if a member wishes to attend three individual performances, priorities 1-3 must be assigned to them respectively. There was a general discussion on a proposal that we extend the current ticket application process to allow members to group a maximum of two performances together and assign them a single priority. It was felt this might be attractive to members and would mitigate the costs involved in getting to and from Bayreuth in the first place. While the benefit to members fortunate to secure tickets in this way was clear, the committee felt that such a proposal would greatly reduce the number of members able to take advantage of the Society's ticket allocation, and the proposal was dropped.

HK put forward the proposal that the Society allocate some tickets each year for the benefit of the Society's student members and that these tickets be subsidised by the Society; this in recognition of the increasing number of student members over the past few years. This was discussed in full and the principle agreed by the committee. For 2019 two tickets would be put aside for the student membership and these tickets would be fully subsidised by the Society. Students would be encouraged to apply for tickets in the usual way and the first two student applications (if any) drawn in the ballot would receive this allocation.

Before the 2019 general ticket allocation ballot can take place, the byelaws relating to the ticket allocation process will have to be updated where necessary to reflect the above points, as they accompany the members' ballot notification. TB will undertake this update as a matter of priority.

AS and NK will conduct the ballot notification process as soon as possible in March.

b) Meeting with Barry Millington (BM)

AS and AR met with BM at the end of January and AR provided a summary of the major points of the meeting:

- BM enthusiastic about the idea of the mutual-advertising of our two organisation's, i.e. within The Wagner Journal and Wagner News (AR to provide BM with the upcoming Wagner News deadline for March)

- BM happy that we reprint any of his articles, either in Wagner News or on our website...

- ...and will let us have first-refusal on any articles submitted to The Wagner Journal which he is unable to use (there is typically no charge associated with such articles as the writers are usually pleased to have the exposure the publication provides)

c) Bank Mandate: AS provided a summary of activity to date; the signature transfer process should be complete before the next meeting.

d) AGM: Forward Planning: AS and NK will continue to work together in preparation for the May date.  All members of the committee are expected to attend.

6. Treasurer's report

a) Direct Debits: SEPA arrangements have been finalised with the  Stripe organisation and this would be a major move forwards in modernising all our financial arrangements and subscriptjon payments.  However, such a major change needs careful consideration and work and currently there is not the time to do this.

b) Year-end accounts 2018

NK will shortly complete the accounts, but written contributions remain outstanding from both RM and AR. These contributions are now becoming critical.

c) Debit card

NK explained that the majority of outgoing transactions executed through the Society's bank accounts are conducted using written cheques. While this system works, it is clearly an outmoded form of processing, especially given the volume of transactions involved. NK suggested that either a debit and/or credit card facility should be instigated. No decision was made at this meeting, but the issue will be carried forward for further discussion when RM is present particularly since a constitutional change would almost certainly be necessary.

d) Disposal of the libraries and further bequests

Wahnfried has agreed to take 136 of our books and the English version of a  score of one work which they did not hold; the London Library will take a further four books; and the Rose Bruford College option remains open, so long as the powers that be give their approval. The continued disposal of the audio library has similarly gone well but slowly, with members acquiring attractive pieces at recent Society events.

AS has received a kind donation from member Julie Lawford, in memory of her mother. The donation includes a number of fine Bayreuth programmes, Wagner-related books in German and artefacts associated with her mother's internship in the Bayreuth Festival in the 1950s. AS will ensure these donated items are incorporated into the material currently stored and managed by NK.

RG has yet to transfer the Wagner News sets, the complete Bayreuth Programme collection, and other items to the archivist, RM.

7. Events report

a) RG reported on his progress with the planning of the 2020 Joint Societies Dinner. His proposal is that the event be held at the Lancaster Hall Hotel (as this year) and that the entry fee be increased by £5 to £50 in order that catering standards might be enhanced. Christian Adolph remains a favourite to perform on behalf of the Society. Tuesday 28th January 2020 has been set as the proposed date of the event and RG will report back on the negotiations with the other societies.

b) and c) John Lungren and Sir Roger Scruton events

Both events had gone well, with a very good turnout of members on both occasions - and the Scruton evening a sell-out. 

d) Upcoming events

The March evening with Anthony Negus is selling well and a good number of committee members will be present in support. AR requested that text and images of upcoming events be provided soon in order that they might be incorporated into the March edition of Wagner News; IP volunteered to assist.

e) Committee member support at events

HK again brought up the issue of support at the Society's events. The meeting fully recognised the need to provide excellent support, both as a courtesy to our speakers and to ensure a good experience for the attending members. It was agreed that the default position would be that all committee members would always attend the Society's events, unless a diary clash was unavoidable. In the circumstances, therefore, committee members would not have to purchase a ticket for themselves at events they attended (although it was recognised that committee members would probably still choose to do so).

f) The need to make provision for after-event entertaining

The committee recognised the need to offer a dinner (or some form of get-together) with the Society's speaker after an event. It was agreed that a provision would be made in the 2019 budget and that 2-3 committee members would be assigned to attend on each occasion.

g) The need for additional committee members

The above discussions, regarding event planning and execution, resulted in an extended committee conversation regarding the need for additional committee members. It was recognised that the social aspects of the events put on for our membership are not always fully taken into account. Additionally, it was felt there was the need for a committee member to provide oversight to music-related Society events such as the Singing Competition and the Bursary Awards. It was agreed that NK and AS would meet with RM to discuss these observations and return to the committee with a proposal. 

8. Wagner News report

AR confirmed that work was well underway for the production of Wagner News edition 232. As noted in 7d above, IP will assist by providing an advance notification of upcoming Society events. 

9. Social media/Marketing report
TB reported on his progress with the assessment of the various social media channels available to the Society. YouTube, Instagram and Facebook have emerged as the preferred channels. TB will ensure he can access each channel (IP May assist as she currently has access to all channels) and will follow through and further report at the next meeting; a single point of contact will be essential if we are to make progress in this endeavour and TB remains that contact (not precluding others in the longer term). It was recognised that extracts from our various speaker events would be good material for YouTube clips.

10. to 15.

The committee meeting, having taken four hours so far, was closed, with the outstanding items on the agenda having priority at the March committee meeting.

16. Next meeting and schedule of future meetings
	Action

RM

RM/NK

TB

AS & NK

AR

AS/NK

All

RM & AR

All

AS

RG/RM

IP

All

NK

All

NK, AS

and RM

TB

IP


	Event/Meeting
	Proposed date

	Event – Negus
	7th March 2019

	Annual Dinner
	20th March 2019

	Committee
	27th March 2019

	Event – Sherratt
	4th April 2019

	Committee
	10th April 2019

	Event – Wesendonck
	15th May 2019

	Committee
	20th May 2019

	Annual General Meeting
	22nd May 2019

	Event – Elgar
	18th June 2019

	Committee
	19th June 2019

	Committee
	10th July 2019

	Committee
	18th September 2019

	Committee
	23rd October 2019

	Committee
	20th November 2019

	Singing Competition
	23rd November 2019

	Christmas Party
	12th December 2019

	Committee
	15th January 2020

	Joint Societies Dinner
	28th January 2020

	Committee
	26th February 2020

	Committee
	18th March 2020

	Annual Dinner
	March date to be confirmed

	Committee
	22nd April 2020

	Committee
	13th May 2020

	Annual General Meeting
	20th May 2020

	Committee
	17th June 2020

	Committee
	8th July 2020
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